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20th September 2023 
 
Ni Hao (Welcome to Chinese language Week)  
 
Many thanks to everyone that supported our recent Student Led Conferences.  The students 
enjoyed sharing their learning with their families.  It was wonderful to see the Scholastic 
Book Fair so well attended.  Over $10,000 worth of product was turned over with $3,700 
raised towards purchasing library books and resources.  Thank you to Helen Furness, and 
the FOS team and helpers for ensuring that this event could proceed.  
 
Our Athon information has now gone home to all classes (with the exception of Areas 14 and 
15), wishing our students all the best as they learn their basic facts and seek sponsorship. 
 
Thank you to those parents that attended to support our recent Whānau Week learning. 
Every afternoon beautiful waita (song) could be heard from each rōpū (team) as they 
gathered to share together before moving into whānau classes to learn traditional Māori 
games, legends, waiata (songs), crafts and more.  Many thanks to our project team who co-
ordinated this week’s activities. 
 
There is a “save the date” for our Grandparents Day on Friday 13th October.  With the two 
years of COVID disruptions we are so pleased to once again open our doors and welcome 
our wider community into our school.  We are organising a VERY special morning to 
welcome great grandparents, grandparents, aunt, uncles, and whānau that may like to come 
and visit our learners classrooms.  We know that many of our children do not have family in 
New Zealand so this welcome is also extended to ANY significant adult in your child’s life eg 
a neighbor or family friend.  The children are keen to hear about their experiences of when 
they went to school and any stories they may like to share about their life.  If you have family 
out of Auckland please let them know about this date in advance, or email or print out the 
attached flyer so they can pencil this in.  
 
You will have all received advice and nomination forms for the upcoming Albany Primary 
School Board elections.  We have two parent representative positions available.  
Nominations close on Wednesday 11th October and voting papers will be issued by 18th 
October.  As voting papers are posted out to addresses on file and we are unable to reissue 
it is imperative that we have your correct details on file.  If you have changed your address, 
please advise the school office so that we can update your details.  Extra copies of the 
nomination forms are available at the school office. 
 
Do you have a child starting at our school in 2024?  We are aware that there are several of 
our current families living out of zone who have a child due to start in 2024.  If you have 
moved house since your first child started you may not be in zone for our school and will 
need to apply for a place for your child in the upcoming out of zone ballot.  IF YOUR CHILD 
IS NOT ACCEPTED IN AN OUT OF ZONE BALLOT THEY WILL NOT BE ABLE TO 
ENROL AT THIS SCHOOL.  Applications close noon on Wednesday 11th October and 
the ballot date is 18th October. For more information please email lelder@albany.school.nz. 
 
This is our final newsletter for the term.  School finishes at the usual time of 2.55pm on 
Friday.  We wish you all a safe and enjoyable end of term break, and look forward to seeing 
you on Monday 9th October for Term 4 start. 
 
Together in learning 
 
 
Maree Bathurst 
Principal 
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If you haven't had a chance to 

look into the building site 
recently take time to have a look 

through the perspex windows 
inserted in the hoardings.  You 

will see that the structure is 
really taking place for our two 

level building. 

WINTER NETBALL SEASON 
 

Congratulations to all our netball team players for a superb effort throughout the season.  Thank you to team 
Coaches and Managers, and parent support on the sideline and at training. 

 
Congratulations to our Year 6 team 1, Year 5 and Year 2 teams who won their grade.  Well done also to our 

Year 3 team who were placed second in their grade. 
 

We also acknowledge our Year 6 Team 1 for being invited to the North Harbour Netball Player and Development 
Programme. 

Thank you to all families who have 

donated Lego.  We are 

overwhelmed with your generosity 

and are looking forward to creating 

the Lego Club in Term 4. 

Clifford the Big 

Red Dog visited 

us from the  

Scholastic Book 

Fair! 






